


Richmond Area Daylily Society
Minutes of September 22, 2018


The September 22, 2018 meeting of the Richmond Area Daylily Society was held at Strange’s Florist off West Broad Street in Short Pump.  The meeting was held after lunch and the RADs Club Plant Auction.

The President, Paulette Miller, called the meeting to order.  She welcomed everyone.  Julia Perkinson, the secretary, was not able to attend and minutes were taken by Pam George.  The August meeting minutes were read by the Vice President, Connie George and the meeting minutes were approved by the club.

A treasurer’s report was provided by the Treasurer, Leo Rutledge.  No questions were asked and the report was approved by the club members.  Leo also let the club know that the books had been audited and no issues were found.  The report was provided to the board.

The slate of officers for 2019 was read by Michael Miller.  The club voted and board members were elected. Paulette Miller, President, Lee Payne, Vice President, Connie George, Secretary and Leo Rutledge Treasurer. There was a motion to approve and the club approved the new officers for 2019.

Michael Miller discussed the Lewis Ginter Fall Sale that was cancelled due to the hurricane. Donated Daylilies were all sold over the internet and the funds deposited in the club account.  He discussed that Lewis Ginter had decided to have the sale on September 27th through the 29th and additional plants were needed for that sale as well. Volunteers are needed for prepping plants as well as working the booth. Members were asked to contact Michael Miller to volunteer and donate plants.

Paulette discussed the upcoming Lilyhemmer and encouraged everyone to attend. (Please note that during the club plant auction members voted to donate several club daylilies to the Lilyhemmer auction that did not sell at the auction.)

She also reminded the club members that there would be a speaker at the October 6th meeting. Steve Williams, a daylily hybridizer from Ohio will be speaking.  He specializes in small daylilies, small spiders, as well as small doubles.  He will be bringing plants to auction to benefit the club.  Paulette asked everyone to bring a dish to share as well as a friend. 

She asked if there was any other business the members would like to discuss.  No one mentioned anything and the meeting was adjourned, motion was seconded and carried.
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